MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

IN THE VILLAGE OFFICE

July 10, 2017
The regular meeting of the Village Board, of the Village of Strum, Wisconsin, Trempealeau County, was held in the Village office on Monday, July 10, 2017.
Meeting called to order: 

The meeting was called to order by the Village President, Dean Boehne at 6:30 p.m.  Village Deputy Clerk, Louise Loken, took the minutes of the meeting.  The following board members were present:  Gerritts, Thompson, Stendahl, Nelson and Booth.  Windjue was absent.
Open Meeting Law Requirements Have Been Complied With:
President Boehne announced the open meetings law requirements have been met for the meeting.
Approval of minutes: 

A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Thompson to approve the minutes from the regular Village Board Meeting held on June 12, 2017, as printed.  Motion carried.

Appearances by Citizens and Others:  
A.  Dr. Melissa Mechtenberg:  Dr. Mechtenberg thanked the village board for accommodating her while she rented the current building from them.  She plans to rent space from Dr. Underwood beginning August 1, 2017, for her business. The new location will be better access for her patients.  The rental lease is up September 1, 2017, however the board expressed that there will be no problem with payment of the last month.  They wished her good luck in the new location and happy that she is keeping her business in the village.  
Reports from officers:
A. Police Chief:  
Chief Marsolek will not be attending the 2017 WPLF Summer Training Conference in Green Bay.
B. Zoning Commissioner:  
a. Andrew Neckar – 527 5th Ave N – Building permit to expand deck on front of house from 6’4” X 21’ to 13’4” X 21’.  A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Nelson to approve the building permit.  Motion carried. 
C. Clerk:  
a. Picnic License for BrutusFest and Dance License for BrutusFest:  A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Thompson to approve the following.  Motion carried.  

Temporary Class “B” & Class “B” Retailer’s License and Dance License.

Reports from Committees:

A. Finance:  

a. Request for construction loan from United Bank with the interest rate of 2.75% for street project and water tower.  There was a discussion of the percent of interest the property owners will pay on deferred payments over a five-year period.  A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Gerritts to approve the loan.  Motion carried.  
b. Discussion of Dr. Mechtenberg’s office space and the farm land by the Viking as rental property will be discussed on a later date.
B. Personnel:  

a. Review of staff certifications – The Personnel Committee will meet prior to the next board meeting to evaluate all employees and that they are up to date on all certifications required for their job description.  

b. Flexible Time off Activity Report – With the help of Nick Bergeron, Brad’s comp time hours have been kept under control.  The Fir Street project is adding to extra hours also.  Nick is a huge help, positive and fits in well.    

C. Public Works: 
a. 2017 Street Project – The W Fir Street project utilities, water and sewer, is completed and curb and driveways will be finished in a couple days. There was a change order issued for a mix-up on the manhole by 5th Avenue that had a considerable drop off that requires extra materials.  The contractor will meet with Helen Beebe to follow up with the damages she is acknowledging.  All current issues have and/or will be resolved.  The project is moving ahead as scheduled.
D. Public Safety:  
a. Fireworks within the Village – There was a complaint to Gerritts about fireworks on Elm Street.  There were several nights of fireworks and not just on July 4th, which was annoying to many of the resident’s.  Gerritts was sure the nursing home didn’t appreciate the noise as well.  It was suggested that the Public Safety Committee address this issue in August or September to consider permits or change ordinances for next year.
E. Public Welfare: 
a.  Spangberg Field – Stendahl is contacting the Eleva Strum Athletic Director this week regarding where the finances went for the billing of the signs at the baseball field.  Also, he will find out who runs the concession stand and where that money is going.  We need accountability.
b. Crystal Lake Campground – A decision was made by the committee to have the village labor do the lawn care at the campground instead of Jeremy Shermo.  A job description will be comprised to meet the terms for campground personnel.
F. Solid Waste Management:  Nothing to report.
G. Library Board Report: Thompson asked if the village could fill in bark around the remaining flower beds by the library.  Brad said that they could do that.
H. Joint Sewage Commission:  
a. Sewer Update – The results of the soil samples were completed.  It, again, was suggested that we do rip rap in the three areas that are in need.  The cost is approximately $20,000 for those three sections.  A motion was made by Gerritts and seconded by Stendahl to do those three sections.  Motion approved four to one.  
I. Miscellaneous:  
a. Curfew Ordinance – The Public Welfare Committee should review our ordinance along with our attorney to possibly cut out some phases taken between parent and child in abiding by the curfew.  
b. Wisconsin Clerks Association conference is held in August 2017, at Wisconsin Dells.  The village has been chosen to receive a scholarship grant from the Wisconsin Clerk’s Education Fund to attend this conference.
Approval of Vouchers and Journal Entries:  A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Gerritts to pay the following bills and approve all journal entries.  Check #’s 38239 thru 38276.   Motion carried.

Adjournment:  A motion was made by Stendahl and seconded by Gerritts to adjourn at 8:00 p.m.  Motion carried.


_____________________________________________

Dean Boehne, Village President

_____________________________________________


Louise Loken, Village Deputy Clerk

